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This summer has been very different for us.  
Usually, we go overseas to visit missionaries in 
the summer, but the Lord simply did not lead 
in that direction this year. We have been able 
to visit a number of our supporting churches.  
We have not been to some of these churches 
in a very long time.

The Lord blessed in wonderful ways in the 
Family Fellowship Week of World Wide New 
Testament Baptist Mission. Pastor Tim Daniel 
and New Testament Baptist Church of Kinston, 
NC hosted the meeting this year. These 
gracious friends went beyond the extra mile 
to make the meeting very successful. We 
always meet the third Monday through 
Thursday in June, and we would be honored 
for you to drop in for those services anytime.  
You would be refreshed, and we would be 
blessed for you to get to know the mission 
even better.

We do have some things that you could pray 
with us about. The Lord willing, we will be in 
Europe in November. We want to visit some 
missionaries that we had to cancel a visit with 
last year. Also, in February, we will be holding 
another conference in Myanmar (Burma).  
Some preachers will go with us to preach in 
the conference, college, and churches. Please 
pray that we would be an encouragement and 
blessing to these faithful servants of Christ.  
Brother Abraham Ram Lian Uk was in the 
States earlier this year. If you have not taken 

him on for support, please give it further 
consideration. Brother Abraham has been 
faithful in church planting. He also teaches in 
the Bible College, training young servants of 
Christ to return to their part of Myanmar to 
serve the Lord. Along with these duties, he 
also assists in translation work.

Pastor Bobby Mitchell and our daughter, 
Daynna, have given us our fourteenth 
grandchild. Danielle Grace was born July 28. I 
was able to visit with them for a few days, 
and Darleen stayed to assist Daynna for two 
weeks.

We covet your prayers for World Wide New 
Testament Baptist Mission. The Lord has been 
so good to allow us the opportunity to serve 
in this good work that the Lord birthed 
through the ministry of Pastor Bill Wingard.  
We continue to see young families surrender 
to the mission field, and it is a blessing to see 
them choose World Wide as their sending 
agency. General Director John O’Malley is 
doing a fantastic job in the day to day 
operation of this ministry.

Darleen and I are so grateful for your kind 
support of our ministry and family.  We are so 
blessed to meet many of you that tell us you 
pray for us regularly. You have no idea how we 
are encouraged by your faithfulness.
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